Irvine Runners do well at the Scottish Cross Country Championships

Callendar Park in Falkirk was again the setting for the Scottish National Cross Country Championships last Saturday with a scenic but extremely hilly three lap course through the park and adjoining golf course. The 7.5 mile senior men's race in the 'National' still represents the toughest challenge in the winter running calendar and attracts a field of almost 500 of Scotland's best club runners. Irvine were without two of their class runners (David Millar and Billy Richardson) due to other commitments but the club members who did compete gave a good account of themselves. Any result in the first 100 finishers in this event is a coveted achievement for cross country enthusiasts and three of the Irvine team achieved that goal. First Irvine runner home was Jamie Findlay in a superb 59th place in a time of 42m50s, followed by Pat Cullinane in 81st place with 44m13s then Alex Allardyce in 95th place with 44m58s. Club captain, Brian Craig, has been nursing a niggling hamstring problem but still managed 192nd place in 48m22s. Jim Sneddon and Stevie Connell completed the Irvine top six finishers who count in the team event with 266th place/51m17s and 275th place/51m30s respectively. This gave Irvine a solid 15th place overall, a result which would easily have been a top ten finish had Millar and Richardson been available. Competitive running with a club is both about contributing to the team's finishing position and also about the individual satisfaction of being able to complete the distance to a personal standard. Club stalwart, Ian McManus, represents a tremendous example of the latter group who compete week in week out for the sheer enjoyment of running and the club congratulates him in completing yet another 'National' the day after his 68th birthday.

